
Jeannette  

Preview Show  
1/29/2022 

Dear Unit Director, 

On behalf of the Jeannette staff, guard, percussion, band parents, and school district; welcome to 

Jeannette High School! Below is some important information that we hope will assist you in making your 

experience here at Jeannette an enjoyable one.  

DOORS OPEN:   2:00 PM for Units 

 3:30 PM for Spectators 

SHOW BEGINS: 4:00 PM 

LOCATION OF CONTEST:   Jeannette Senior High School 

 800 Florida Ave 
 Jeannette , PA , 15644 

ADMISSION PRICES:   $10.00 Adults 

 $8.00 Students & Senior Citizens 

 Children 5 & under are free 

EMERGENCY CELL PHONE:  Maria Brecht 724-331-9877  

 Adam Stein 724-216-6439 

Jeannette is a smoke-free facility, smoking is not permitted anywhere on school grounds.    

No food or drink will be allowed in the gymnasium at any time. 

COVID PROTOCOLS: Jeannette City School District policy requires that all students, staff, and visitors 

entering the school building must wear masks. Standstill performers must wear masks during 

performance. Colorguard and marching percussion performers may be unmasked in warmup areas and 

in the performance area only.  

PERSONAL ITEMS: Please do not leave valuable personal items in the hallways. Bring valuables at your 

own risk!!  TRWEA and Jeannette are not responsible for lost items.   

EQUIPMENT USE: No spinning or equipment use outside of the Gym or warm-up areas. 

SPECTATOR ENTRANCE (Door #7):  Spectators are to enter on the RIGHT side of the school as you enter 

the school grounds, as indicated on the map. No spectators will be allowed to enter at unit check-in. 

UNIT CHECK-IN (Door #4):  Unit check-in is on the LEFT side of the school by the Auditorium, as indicated 

on the map. New Badges for the season will be distributed to unit directors at check in.  Ten (10) staff or 

personnel will be admitted free of charge. FLOOR CREW beyond the ten (10) personnel will be admitted, 

but will be required to pay normal spectator entrance fee.  Anyone that is not one of the (10) personnel 

or paying FLOOR CREW will not be admitted at the unit entrance.   



Wrist bands will be used this year to control access to unit or spectator areas. If unit personnel enter 

through the wrong door they will have the incorrect wrist band and cannot be allowed with the unit. 

Please follow these instructions to avoid any problems.  

PROP/FLOOR/EQUIPMENT CHECK-IN (Baton/Dance/Guards):  All personnel must go to unit check-in 

PRIOR to unloading equipment. Props/floors/equipment check-in will be at the covered entrance (Door 

#1). Please refer to the map for assistance. If possible, please do not unload your equipment more than 

1 hour before your performance time.  

PROP/FLOOR/EQUIPMENT CHECK-IN (Percussion):  All personnel must go to unit check-in PRIOR to 

unloading equipment. Props/tarp check-in will be in the FRONT of the school (Door #1) at the covered 

entrance. Percussion equipment can enter through Unit Check-in (Door #4). 

BUS/EQUIPMENT TRUCK PARKING:  Busses/equipment trucks are not to park in the main parking lot. 

Buses & equipment trucks will be directed where to drop off performers and equipment and then 

proceed to the offsite parking indicated on the map to park. A shuttle bus will be making regular trips to 

transport staff to and from the offsite parking. We appreciate your cooperation.  

EQUIPMENT WARM UP:  Equipment warm up will be in the auditorium. There is ample height for tossing 

and room to move.    

FOOTWEAR AND EQUIPMENT PROTECTION:  All equipment MUST be properly padded and protected to 

prevent damage to our floor.  Any props used must be protected so as not to damage the floor.   

CONCESSIONS:  Will open at 3:00 PM and will remain open to the end of the contest. 

SOUND TESTING:  15 minutes prior to the contest and during breaks at the discretion of the contest 

coordinator. 

TARPS/PROPS:  Your unit will be assigned an area for equipment.  All props/tarps will be assigned a 

different location.   

CANDYGRAMS:  Candy-grams will be available for purchase at the show. The candy-grams will be 

delivered after your performance. Please come to the candy-gram table before the end of the show to 

make sure additional candy grams were not purchased after delivery.  

PERFORMER SEATING: All performers and unit personnel will be required to sit on the back side of the 

Gym. Please enter the Gym through the unit entrance, but be respectful of units that need to enter for 

performance.  

CRITIQUE & RETREAT: There is no critique or retreat at the Preview show.  

Thank you for being part of our show. We are confident it will be a great experience for everyone and 

hope to have to opportunity again next year. If you have any problems while at Jeannette please let us 

know so they can be resolved quickly. We would like to wish you good luck for the rest of this season. 

Sincerely, 

The Jeannette Staff and Band Parents  


